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San Miguel County Income Support and Child Support Offices 

Moving to New Location in Las Vegas   
 

Santa Fe, New Mexico – The New Mexico Human Services Department (HSD) is pleased to 
announce the San Miguel County Income Support Division (ISD) and Child Support 
Enforcement Division (CSED) field offices are moving into a new building beginning next 
week, located at 2536 Ridge Runner Road in Las Vegas, New Mexico.    
 
“The new offices are more conveniently located near other state offices for more of a “one-
stop” opportunity for New Mexico residents who are conducting state business,” said Pamela 
Hyde Human Services Department Secretary. “The offices are also designed to be more 
customer friendly with more space for customers and their families.”  
 
The New Mexico Works program will also be moving to the new location. Other state offices 
in the area include the Motor Vehicle Division and the Children, Youth and Families 
Department.  
 
The ISD office will complete its move to the new location from 3112 Hot Springs Blvd by 
Thursday, September 17, 2009. ISD customers can still visit the current office through 
Wednesday, September 16, 2009. The new phone numbers for the new office are (505) 425-
6741 (phone), (505) 454-0256 (fax) and toll free (888) 456-0037.  The new phone number for 
the New Mexico Works is (505) 425-6741. 
 
The San Miguel County ISD office serves about 6,000 families with services that include 
supplemental nutrition assistance, low income home energy assistance, cash assistance from the 
Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) program and health care through the 
Medicaid program.  
 
The Child Support Enforcement Division will begin its move to the new location 2536 Ridge 
Runner Road on September 16, 2009  and will have its lobby open at the current location at  
3112 Hot Springs Blvd on that day to serve walk-in customers.  On September 17, 2009 



scheduled hearings will take place at the current location, while limited services will be 
available at the new location.  CSED will open for business at the new location on September 
18, 2009.   
 
The San Miguel County CSED office is currently working 3,500 child support enforcement 
cases.  The CSED helps parents establish legal paternity, locate missing parents and establish 
and enforce court orders for child support and medical support.  The phone number to reach 
CSED remains the same, through the customer service center at 1-800-288-7207 in state and 1-
800-585-7631 from out of state. 
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